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DATE:
November 30, 2010

TO:

Members, Dane County Board of Supervisors



Elected Officials



Department Heads



Dane County Employees

FROM:
Kathleen M. Falk, Dane County Executive



Scott McDonell, Chair, Dane County Board

RE:

County Executive Transition

We are announcing the following actions to fill the position of County Executive until the new County Executive takes office on April 19th, 2011, following the April 5th, 2011 election.

On December 21st, 2010, County Executive Falk will resign.  County Board Chair Scott McDonell will then become County Executive.  County Executive McDonell will exercise his statutory responsibility to appoint the County Executive who serves until April 19th, 2011.  He will appoint Ms. Falk to that position via a County Board motion.  The County Board will be scheduled to act on that action on January 6th, 2011.  With Board approval, County Executive Falk will then serve until the new County Executive takes office on April 19th, 2011.  County Executive Falk’s staff will serve County Executive McDonell from December 21st, 2010 through January 6th, 2011 and serve her until April 19th.  During that same time period, County Executive Falk will not receive the County Executive salary and County Executive McDonell will.  First Vice Chair John Hendrick will serve as County Board Chair during that time period from December 21st through January 6th.  

We have decided on this course of action for several reasons.

It keeps the County Executive election on the spring election timetable and avoids the taxpayer-borne expenses of having an election off that schedule.  It permits candidates adequate time for circulating nomination papers (December 22 through January 4 at 5:00 p.m.).

It provides for a smooth a transition and continuity of operation for County government as possible in the December-April timeframe.

These goals were vitally important to County Executive Falk as she made her decision to resign and as she dealt with the Government Accountability Board’s staff’s opinions on the timing of her resignation and the election.  These same goals were Chair McDonell’s key factors as he decided how best to address the executive leadership of the County in that December-April period.
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